
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C.   20426

OFFICE OF MARKETS, TARIFFS AND RATES

In Reply Refer To:
New York Independent System
Operator, Inc.
Docket No. ER01-2536-002
January 16, 2002

Ms. Belinda Thornton
Director of Regulatory Affairs
New York Independent System Operator, Inc.
3890 Carman Road
Schenectady, New York 12303

Dear Ms. Thornton:

The Commission staff is requesting additional information in order to further
evaluate the request for rehearing in the above referenced docket.  Therefore, please
provide the additional information requested below.

1.  For the 24 month period of September 1999 to August 2001, provide the average
aggregate EFORd rate for the mitigated in-city generators.  The EFORd rate is to be
calculated consistent (using 24 months instead of 12 months) with the method used to
determine the UCAP of this set of generators.

2.  For the 36 month period of September 1998 to August 2001, provide the average
aggregate EFORd rate for the mitigated in-city generators.  The EFORd rate is to be
calculated consistent (using 36 months instead of 12 months) with the method used to
determine the UCAP of this set of generators.

Your response to this data request should be filed with the Commission no later
than Friday, January 18, 2002.  If you have any questions please call Mr. John McPherson
at 202-208-0418, or Mr. Dan Nowak at 202-208-0607.
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Your response must be filed with the Secretary of the Commission and served on
all parties to this proceeding pursuant to Rule 2010.  Please provide a courtesy copy to
Mr. John McPherson, room number 7K-06.  In addition to service specified by Rule 2010
of the Commission's regulations, service of your response may also be made by electronic
mail or by any means acceptable to the parties.

Sincerely,

Alice M. Fernandez, Director
Division of Tariffs and Rates-East

cc:     All Parties
          Public Files


